HANOVER COUNCIL ON AGING

Minutes of the Regular Advisory Board Meeting May 8, 2017

The Regular Meeting of the Hanover C.O.A. Advisory Board (Board) was held on Monday, May 8, 2017 at the Hanover Senior Center. The meeting was called to order by Donald Buckley at 9:10AM. All six members were present: Donald Buckley, Richard Farwell, Claire Flynn, Eleanor Kimball, Roger Leslie and Carol Mattes. Additional attendees were Anthony Marino, Assistant Town Manager and Community Services Director and Nancy Lester, administrative assistant at the Hanover Senior Center.

The minutes from the April 10, 2017 Regular Meeting were accepted.

Old Business

- 1) The work on repairing the folding doors will take place on Friday, June 2 and Monday, June, all programs will be cancelled on those days. The glass partition job was put out to bid and the winning company has it in the queue for projects to be done.
- 2) The Strategic Plan is still being worked on and there will be a meeting to discuss it after the next regular Board meeting in June.

New Business

- 1) Activities for the remainder of May include: the start of pickle ball lessons at the University Complex on May 9, lunch from Mom on the Go food truck on May 10, a presentation about Positive Aging on May 12, an introduction to the partnership with the Hanover YMCA on May 15, on May 19 another session of Art for Your Mind, Reiki on May 22, lunch from Rosa's Farm on May 24, the Memorial Day breakfast on May 25 and a floral arranging class by Walnut Hill Garden Club on May 26. The senior center will be closed May 29 for Memorial Day
- 2) Robyn Mitton, Elder Services Director will retire in July. Anthony Marino will be posting the job opening this week. He asked for two Board members to participate in the interview process. Donald Buckley and Richard Farwell will help.
- 3) There is an interest in having South Shore Vo-tech participate in meals at the Senior Center.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00AM.

The next regular meeting will be on Monday, June 12 at 9:00AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Mancy Lester Nancy Lester cc: Hanover Council on Aging Advisory Board Members

Robyn Mitton, Hanover Elder Services Director

Town of Hanover Selectman

Anthony Marino, Hanover Assistant Town Manager and Community Services Director